
Neighborhood Meeting – 5/25/2022 
Citizen Comments Summary
Staff received emails and/or phone calls 
from the following:
1. Michael & Kerry McLelland
2. Joyce Becker
3. Randy & Sheila Bowen
4. Audree Ketchum
5. Patrick & Stephanie Lawrence
6. Amanda Larson
7. Stewart Harman
8. Chase Schafer
9. Adrian Ward
10. Lamar Beckstead

11. Michael Nordoff
12. Kent Holland
13. Larry Larsen
14. Jeffrey Stoppenhagen
15. Keri Wright
16. Melinda Pham
17. Katherine Wharton
18. Chris McCandless
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Neighborhood Meeting – 5/25/2022 
Citizen Comments Summary from the meeting:
• Wanted clarification on fencing regulations.

• Concerns over whether this regulates pets and farm 
animals

• Boarding Concerns – why allow a business without a 
license and insurance. Increased impacts on bridal 
paths and liability by allowing non‐owners on the 
property. Increasing traffic and strangers to 
neighborhood. Would create several visits per day 
per boarded horse. Should be licensed and carry 
insurance. Could be detrimental to neighborhood. 
Damage to property and accidents from people who 
board and ride on bridal paths.

• Concerned over creating a non‐conforming situation 
with Farm Animal Set Aside changes.

• Want to read the fine print of the proposal but 
supports the overall intent.

• Concern over conflicts of CCR regulations and these 
proposed regulations.

• Unintended consequence of 50 pot bellied pigs on a 
property and associated impacts.

• Should be easy to have paperwork on ownership 
through brand inspection.

• Will these amendments be reviewed by city 
attorneys?

• Lack of ability to adequately enforce existing code 
requirements.

• Objections to changing non‐conforming uses into 
legal status.

• Other animals require licenses (dogs), why not 
horses?

• Support of boarding ‐many do it in some form 
(whether for $ or favors to friends). Provides income 
for re‐investment and supports the horse hobby. 
Liability of inviting friends to ride in neighborhood is 
same as boarding.

• Pointed out a few inaccuracies in draft (calculations 
on animal allocations)
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Neighborhood Meeting – 5/25/2022 
Citizen Comments Summary after the meeting:
There were also several letters in support of the 
proposal, including boarding.

The following are concerns expressed in the letters 
received:

• Boarding creating impact by allowing non‐owners on 
the private bridle paths

• Increased usage and liability on the bridle paths

• Homes being converted to boarding facilities and 
changing character of neighborhood

• No business license being required for boarders

• Would these changes just make it more attractive for 
people to operate a boarding facility?

• Creating new non‐conforming properties with 
regulation changes

• Unintended consequences of allowing too many 
small/medium animals

• Lack of enforcement and ability to keep out bad 
actors

• There is no HOA to manage the bridle paths. It’s up 
to each individual owner.

• If boarding is added, then the offset should be 
eliminating the Special Use Permit to allow for more 
farm animals.

• Proposed rules regarding accessory buildings are not 
equitable because they are based on use, not on 
impact of the structure itself.

• Concern over pigs and unintended consequences.

• Business license fees should be charged for boarding
and go toward offsetting impacts created in 
neighborhood.
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From: E JEFFREY STOPPENHAGEN
To: Mike Wilcox
Subject: Re: [EXTERNAL] Neighborhood Meeting
Date: Monday, May 23, 2022 3:46:07 PM
Attachments: image001.jpg
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Mr. Wilcox,
Thank you for taking the time to answer my questions in such a detailed and
thorough manner. Your email answers my questions and addresses my concerns, please know
that it is very much appreciated. I look forward to attending the Neighborhood Meeting and
listening to further discussions on the proposed amendments. 
Thank you again,
Jeff Stoppenhagen

From: Mike Wilcox <mwilcox@sandy.utah.gov>
Sent: Monday, May 23, 2022 6:39 PM
To: E JEFFREY STOPPENHAGEN <jeffstop@msn.com>
Subject: RE: [EXTERNAL] Neighborhood Meeting

Mr. Stoppenhagen,

Thanks for your inquiry. I appreciate your concern and questions. Here are my answers to your
questions below:

1. The meeting will be held next Wednesday, May 25th. We were made aware of the date
confusion this past Wednesday afternoon and mailed out a revised notice that evening (see
the attached corrected notice). Those should be arriving in the mail soon if not already
received.

2. It is scheduled for 7PM. It is approximate because technology can be fickle sometimes. We
will try to begin the meeting at 7PM but we may delay the start if there are technical issues.
Because this is an informal meeting, we are little flexible with our start times to ensure we’ve
got attendees signed in and ready to go.

3. City Administration consists of the highest level of the Executive Branch of Sandy City’s
government. The Mayor, as the head of Administration, initiated the request.
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4. See the attached request from administration. The proposed section of code that is proposed
to be amended is found here:

https://library.municode.com/ut/sandy/codes/city_code?
nodeId=COOR_TIT21LADECO_CH21-19SPDESDDI_S21-19-34SD30ABECAAC10600S.1300E

5. The “file” consists of the request from Administration for staff to review possible
amendments to this section of code referenced above. Staff is working on a draft, but it’s not
finalized in any way. We are attempting to gather input on these topics that will be presented
next week. If this topic interests you, then we invite you to find out more be part of the
discussion next week. This isn’t a formal review meeting. No decisions will be made. The exact
language of the proposed amendments isn’t finalized. We are merely seeking to present
information on areas we’ve identified that should be addressed and gather initial input from
the community. There will be many other opportunities during the formal review process for
public comment when these proposed amendments are in a final draft form. At that time, we
will have the final draft publicly available through the formal review process, which consists of
Planning Commission and City Council reviews.

6. All of our neighborhood meetings are held via Zoom. We have found that participation
increased when we began holding these virtually. Our public hearings with the Planning
Commission and City Council are hybrid meetings, which means you can participate both in-
person and virtually through Zoom. You will be able to make your case for or against the
proposal through the formal review process with those bodies. That time hasn’t yet come.
The public does need information so that you can form opinions on things. This meeting is
being held for that purpose. It will allow the public to be informed as well as be part of the
initial code amendment drafting process. Staff will take that input, and then formalize our
recommendations to the Planning Commission and eventually the City Council will make a
decision on that proposal.

 
Hopefully, that helps provide further context on this topic and you’ve found those answers helpful.
 

 

Mike Wilcox 
Planning Director
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Sandy City Logo

10000 S. Centennial Pkwy. | Sandy, UT 84070
o: 801.568.7261 | f: 801.568.7278
mwilcox@sandy.utah.gov

sandy.utah.gov

From: E JEFFREY STOPPENHAGEN <jeffstop@msn.com> 
Sent: Thursday, May 19, 2022 1:15 PM
To: Mike Wilcox <mwilcox@sandy.utah.gov>
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Neighborhood Meeting

Dear Mr. Wilcox, 
I am in receipt of your letter informing me of an upcoming Neighborhood Meeting however it
is unclear when the meeting is scheduled to take place. The letter itself is not dated so I'm
unable to comment on when it may have been sent but I received it on Wednesday May 18,
2022. 
I have a few questions that I'm hoping you can answer: 

1. The letter says the meeting will be held on Thursday, May 25,2022. May 25, 2022 is a
Wednesday, what is the correct day and date?

2. It is scheduled to begin “approximately 7:00 pm, why approximately?
3. The letter states “requested by City Administration”. Who in the City Administration

requested the proposed code amendment?
4. What is the subject of the proposed code amendment? Which code does the City

Administration think needs amending?
5. Where can I get a copy of File #CA02092022-0006266 so that I can review it prior to the

Neighborhood Meeting? I think that a copy should have been included with the meeting
announcement so that each resident of the Special Development Zone can decide if it’s
an amendment that they have no interest in or if it’s something that they are
passionately for or against.

6. Why is the meeting being held via Zoom and not in person? I think that any meeting to
discuss changes that could affect an entire community should be held in person to give
everyone who is interested a chance to present their case for or against.

Thank you for taking the time to answer my questions. 

Sincerely, 

E. Jeffrey Stoppenhagen
10939 South Whirlaway Lane
Sandy, Utah 84092-4607
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From: Mike Wilcox
To: Larsen, Larry
Subject: RE: [EXTERNAL] Neighborhood Meeting Notice
Date: Tuesday, May 24, 2022 7:42:00 AM
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Mayor Request - Bell Canyon Acres Special District Code Amendment.pdf

Larry,

As explained in the Neighborhood Meeting notice, the request is to amend certain portions of the
special development zone of Bell Canyon Acres area The proposed section of code that is proposed
to be amended is found here:
https://library.municode.com/ut/sandy/codes/city_code?nodeId=COOR_TIT21LADECO_CH21-
19SPDESDDI_S21-19-34SD30ABECAAC10600S.1300E

The request came from administration (see attached).

What is attached is all that consists of the file. We have some draft recommendations prepared by
staff, but those will be presented and discussed during the meeting.

Sandy City Logo Mike Wilcox 
Planning Director

10000 S. Centennial Pkwy. | Sandy, UT 84070
o: 801.568.7261 | f: 801.568.7278
mwilcox@sandy.utah.gov

sandy.utah.gov

From: Larsen, Larry <larry.larsen@cbrealty.com> 
Sent: Monday, May 23, 2022 1:29 PM
To: Mike Wilcox <mwilcox@sandy.utah.gov>
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Neighborhood Meeting Notice

Hello Mike,
I received a notice of a neighborhood meeting on Wednesday May 25, 2022 about a proposed code
amendment application. I would like to receive a copy of the application prior to the meeting. Would
you please email me the pdf of the application.
Thanks,
Larry Larsen
1549 East Churchill Downs Drive
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Mike Wilcox


Subject: FW: Bell Canyon Acres Special District Code Amendment


From: Monica Zoltanski <mzoltanski@sandy.utah.gov>  
Sent: Tuesday, January 25, 2022 5:10 PM 
To: James Sorensen <jsorense@sandy.utah.gov>; Lynn Pace <lpace@sandy.utah.gov>; Kimberly Bell 
<kbell@sandy.utah.gov> 
Subject: Bell Canyon Acres Special District Code Amendment 
  
Dear Mr. Sorensen: 
  
Be advised I am directing the Community Development Department to start the code amendment 
process for the Bell Canyon Acres Special District subdivision. I am seeking code amendments to codify 
the longstanding practices and preferences of the majority of district residents who keep animals at 
their home, including removing the prohibition of horse boarding, removing limits on small or medium‐
sized animals to the extent reasonable, expanding the type of permitted animals allowed to permit the 
wide range of species enjoyed by the residents, and any other items your department identifies as 
furthering the keeping and enjoyment of animal which is the primary purpose of this district.  
  
Thank you. 
  
Sincerely, 
Mayor Monica Zoltanski 
  
  
  


 


  


Monica Zoltanski   
Sandy City Mayor 


10000 S. Centennial Pkwy. | Sandy, UT 84070 
801.568.7109 
mzoltanski@sandy.utah.gov 
 


sandy.utah.gov                  


  







Sandy, Utah 84092
 

Larry J. Larsen
Associate Broker, Realtor®,GRI.
Coldwell Banker Realty
(801) 949-3611
larry.larsen@cbrealty.com
75 E. 12300 South, Suite 100
Draper, Utah 84020
 

 
Sent from Mail for Windows 10
 
*Wire Fraud is Real*.  Before wiring any money, call the intended recipient at a number you
know is valid to confirm the instructions. Additionally, please note that the sender does not
have authority to bind a party to a real estate contract via written or verbal communication.
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From: Keri Wright
To: Mike Wilcox
Cc: James Sorensen
Subject: Re: [EXTERNAL] Neighborhood Meeting for proposed code amendment application #02092022-0006266
Date: Monday, May 23, 2022 1:55:20 PM
Attachments: image002.png
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Thank you very much, Mike.  I just want to come to the meeting prepared to discuss the topic
of discussion.  I figured that this would be the case, but wanted to be sure.  Take care, see you
on Wednesday evening.

On Mon, May 23, 2022 at 12:38 PM Mike Wilcox <mwilcox@sandy.utah.gov> wrote:

Keri,

 

I appreciate your concerns. Attached is the Mayor’s request of staff on this proposed code
amendment.

 

This process of holding a neighborhood meeting the opposite of keeping the public in the
“dark” on these proposed amendments. As stated before, it is first of many opportunities that
the public will have to provide comment and feedback. You’ll be notified of those other
opportunities as they’re scheduled.

 

Sandy City Logo

 

Mike Wilcox 
Planning Director

10000 S. Centennial Pkwy. | Sandy, UT 84070
o: 801.568.7261 | f: 801.568.7278
mwilcox@sandy.utah.gov

sandy.utah.gov           

 

 

From: Keri Wright <cariswood@gmail.com> 
Sent: Friday, May 20, 2022 9:13 AM
To: Mike Wilcox <mwilcox@sandy.utah.gov>
Cc: James Sorensen <jsorense@sandy.utah.gov>
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Subject: Re: [EXTERNAL] Neighborhood Meeting for proposed code amendment
application #02092022-0006266

 

Thank you.  Is the application a public document?  And if not why not?  It doesn’t feel right
to have the city doing all of this research and proposed code amendments with the citizenry
completely in the dark about it.

 

On Fri, May 20, 2022 at 8:29 AM Mike Wilcox <mwilcox@sandy.utah.gov> wrote:

Keri,

 

We were made aware of the date confusion this past Wednesday afternoon and mailed out
a revised notice that evening (see the attached corrected notice). Those should be arriving
in the mail today or tomorrow I would imagine.

 

The request came from City Administration. It was to have staff prepare potential code
amendments to address certain areas identified by City Administration. Those priorities
were identified in the notice that was sent out. It did not come with a proposal of redlines.
Staff has been working on that draft and we will present it next week. As part of that code
amendment process, we are presenting a draft to the public with context and history along
with it. We will be seeking input on this draft during this meeting and comment will be
welcomed before a final draft is presented to the Planning Commission and throughout the
public meeting review process. We are at the very beginning so please be patient and
allow the process to take place.

 

I look forward to meeting with you and the rest of your interested neighbors next week in
our Zoom Neighborhood meeting.

 

Sandy City Logo

 

Mike Wilcox 
Planning Director

10000 S. Centennial Pkwy. | Sandy, UT 84070
o: 801.568.7261 | f: 801.568.7278
mwilcox@sandy.utah.gov

sandy.utah.gov           
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From: Keri Wright <cariswood@gmail.com> 
Sent: Thursday, May 19, 2022 4:21 PM
To: James Sorensen <jsorense@sandy.utah.gov>; Mike Wilcox
<mwilcox@sandy.utah.gov>
Subject: Re: [EXTERNAL] Neighborhood Meeting for proposed code amendment
application #02092022-0006266

 

Additionally, There is some confusion as to the correct date is it Thursday the 26th or is it
Wednesday the 25th I think it would be good to get a correction out to the neighborhood
so that they are aware of the actual date and Day of the week for this meeting

On Thu, May 19, 2022 at 4:18 PM Keri Wright <cariswood@gmail.com> wrote:

Why would the city not want to share the details associated with the meeting prior to
the meeting?  It seems a poor use of time to come to a meeting uninformed and
unprepared to speak intelligently about the subject at hand.  The application is a public
document, right?

 

On Thu, May 19, 2022 at 11:10 AM Mike Wilcox <mwilcox@sandy.utah.gov> wrote:

Keri,

 

That information will be shared during the neighborhood meeting. This meeting is an
informal informational gathering meeting both for residents and city staff. There will
be further opportunities for comment and review when it goes through the formal
review process with the Planning Commission and City Council.

 

Sandy City Logo

 

Mike Wilcox 
Planning Director

10000 S. Centennial Pkwy. | Sandy, UT 84070
o: 801.568.7261 | f: 801.568.7278
mwilcox@sandy.utah.gov

sandy.utah.gov           
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From: Keri Wright <cariswood@gmail.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, May 18, 2022 5:01 PM
To: Mike Wilcox <mwilcox@sandy.utah.gov>
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Neighborhood Meeting for proposed code amendment
application #02092022-0006266

 

I am in receipt of a notice regarding the above referenced meeting and in preparation
for the meeting would like to obtain a copy of the code amendment application noted
above. If you can just reply with said application as an attachment I would greatly
appreciate it.  Thank you very much.

 

Sincerely yours,

 

Keri Wright

--

Generations of Excellence | Classic Bloodlines
801-455-8740
www.cariswood.com

https://www.facebook.com/cariswood.arabians

--
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From: Mike Wilcox
To: Kate Leigh
Subject: RE: [EXTERNAL] Neighborhood Meeting - Bell Canyon Acres
Date: Monday, May 23, 2022 12:48:00 PM
Attachments: Mayor Request - Bell Canyon Acres Special District Code Amendment.pdf

Corrected Neighborhood Meeting Notice Letter.pdf

Kate,

Thanks for your inquiry. I appreciate your concern and questions. Here are my answers to your
questions below:

Please note the meeting is to be held Wednesday May 25th (see attached corrected noticed).

As explained in the Neighborhood Meeting notice, the request is to amend certain portions of the
special development zone of Bell Canyon Acres area The proposed section of code that is proposed
to be amended is found here:
https://library.municode.com/ut/sandy/codes/city_code?nodeId=COOR_TIT21LADECO_CH21-
19SPDESDDI_S21-19-34SD30ABECAAC10600S.1300E

The request came from administration (see attached).

What is attached is all that consists of the file. We have some draft recommendations prepared by
staff, but those will be presented and discussed during the meeting.

Mike Wilcox
Planning Director
10000 S. Centennial Pkwy. | Sandy, UT 84070
o: 801.568.7261 | f: 801.568.7278
mwilcox@sandy.utah.gov

sandy.utah.gov

-----Original Message-----
From: Kate Leigh <kleigh7@live.com> 
Sent: Sunday, May 22, 2022 9:31 PM
To: Mike Wilcox <mwilcox@sandy.utah.gov>
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Neighborhood Meeting - Bell Canyon Acres

Dear Mr. Wilcox,
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Mike Wilcox


Subject: FW: Bell Canyon Acres Special District Code Amendment


From: Monica Zoltanski <mzoltanski@sandy.utah.gov>  
Sent: Tuesday, January 25, 2022 5:10 PM 
To: James Sorensen <jsorense@sandy.utah.gov>; Lynn Pace <lpace@sandy.utah.gov>; Kimberly Bell 
<kbell@sandy.utah.gov> 
Subject: Bell Canyon Acres Special District Code Amendment 
  
Dear Mr. Sorensen: 
  
Be advised I am directing the Community Development Department to start the code amendment 
process for the Bell Canyon Acres Special District subdivision. I am seeking code amendments to codify 
the longstanding practices and preferences of the majority of district residents who keep animals at 
their home, including removing the prohibition of horse boarding, removing limits on small or medium‐
sized animals to the extent reasonable, expanding the type of permitted animals allowed to permit the 
wide range of species enjoyed by the residents, and any other items your department identifies as 
furthering the keeping and enjoyment of animal which is the primary purpose of this district.  
  
Thank you. 
  
Sincerely, 
Mayor Monica Zoltanski 
  
  
  


 


  


Monica Zoltanski   
Sandy City Mayor 


10000 S. Centennial Pkwy. | Sandy, UT 84070 
801.568.7109 
mzoltanski@sandy.utah.gov 
 


sandy.utah.gov                  


  








 
 


 


 
 


Neighborhood Meeting 
Community #22, Council District 4 


 
 


***CLARIFICATION ON MEETING NOTICE DATE*** 
 
Dear Property Owner or Current Resident, 
 
On Wednesday, May 25, 2022, at approximately 7:00 p.m., Sandy City will hold a neighborhood meeting to allow 
the public to learn and provide comment about a proposed code amendment application (File #CA02092022-0006266) 
requested by City Administration. There was an error on the previous mailed notice regarding the date the meeting is to be held. 
The above date and time have been corrected. Please share this information with any interested parties. 
 
Future public meetings will be held with the Planning Commission and City Council to formally review this item. Those dates 
and times have not yet been determined but separate notices will be sent out. 
 
The application proposes to amend requirements of the Special Development Zone, SD(R-1-30A) - Bell Canyon Acres, that 
applies to approximately 110 acres, located at approximately 1300 East and 10600 South. The intent of the request is to amend 
the requirements of this Special Development (SD) Zone that would refine the special regulations intended to further encourage 
the preservation of this area’s unique identity and refine requirements that have proven difficult to apply and enforce. 
 
This meeting will be conducted via Zoom. Attendees may access the meeting through the link below (Option 1) or by phone 
(Option 2).  Attendees wishing to comment during the meeting must use Option 1 and have a microphone connected to their 
device (smart phone, laptop, desktop, etc.).  Option 2 is for listening only. Interested parties may also provide comments, either 
before or after the meeting, to Mike Wilcox at 801-568-7261 or by email at mwilcox@sandy.utah.gov. 
 
How to join the electronic meeting: 
Option 1 – To join on any device: 


• Go to https://us02web.zoom.us/s/83821451834 or simply www.zoom.us 
• Click on “Join” and then “Open.” 
• Enter the Webinar ID # 838 2145 1834 and click “Join.” 
• If asked, the passcode is 920214. 
• Register by providing your name and email. 
• Select “Join Meeting in Progress” and then select “Open.” 
• To make a comment: Select “Participants” in the lower center of the screen. In the Participant Window, select “Raise 


A Hand” at the lower left to indicate that you would like to make a comment.   
Option 2 - To join by phone (to listen only): 


• Dial: 346-248-7799, 669-900-6833, 253-215-8782, 312-626-6799, 929-436-2866, or 301-715-8592 
• Enter Webinar ID #: 838 2145 1834 


 



http://www.zoom.us/





 







I am a homeowner in Bell Canyon Acres. I am reaching out to you regarding the notice I recently
received about a Neighborhood Zoom Meeting, Community #22, Council District 4, being held this
Wednesday, May 22 at ‘approximately’ 7:00 pm. Said meeting is about a proposed code amendment
application (File # CA02092022-0006266) requested by City Administration. Per the notice, the
application proposes to amend requirements of the Special Development Zone, SD(R-1-30A).  
 
I would appreciate you providing the following pieces of information prior to the meeting, as the
notice gives little direction as to the content to be addressed in the meeting.
 
-What specifically is it about?
 
-Who in the city administration requested it?
 
-Will you please provide a copy of the File# prior to the meeting?
 
Thank you. I appreciate your attention and response to this.
 
Sincerely,
 
Katherine Wharton
 
 
Sent from my iPhone
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From: Chris McCandless
To: Mike Wilcox
Subject: Re: [EXTERNAL] Bell Canyon Estates
Date: Monday, May 23, 2022 4:47:07 PM
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Thanks Mike

On Mon, May 23, 2022 at 4:34 PM Mike Wilcox <mwilcox@sandy.utah.gov> wrote:

Chris,

 

Yes, that meeting will be on Wednesday at 7 PM. I don’t have a draft ready for public
release just yet. We will discuss the areas of concern and some suggested changes during the
meeting. This will be an information gathering meeting only. We are still very early in our
review process. When it’s ready to move forward to Planning Commission, we’ll have a full
final draft ready to distribute to the public. I have attached the request of administration for
your review. The proposed section of code that is proposed to be amended is found here:

https://library.municode.com/ut/sandy/codes/city_code?
nodeId=COOR_TIT21LADECO_CH21-19SPDESDDI_S21-19-
34SD30ABECAAC10600S.1300E

 

 

Sandy City Logo

 

Mike Wilcox 
Planning Director

10000 S. Centennial Pkwy. | Sandy, UT 84070
o: 801.568.7261 | f: 801.568.7278
mwilcox@sandy.utah.gov

sandy.utah.gov           

 

 

From: Chris McCandless <chris@cwmcorp.com> 
Sent: Monday, May 23, 2022 2:46 PM
To: Mike Wilcox <mwilcox@sandy.utah.gov>
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Sandy





Subject: [EXTERNAL] Bell Canyon Estates

 

Mike,

 

I received a notice from Sandy about the Bell Canyon Neighborhood Meeting.  Do you have
any materials you could send me that reflect what the administration is considering. 

 

Thanks,

Chris McCandless, President

CW MANAGEMENT CORPORATION

9071 South 1300 West #100

West Jordan, UT  84088

Cell: 801-597-4575

Office: 801-984-5770

-- 
Chris McCandless, President
CW MANAGEMENT CORPORATION
9071 South 1300 West #100
West Jordan, UT  84088
Cell: 801-597-4575
Office: 801-984-5770
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You don't often get email from mwilcox@sandy.utah.gov. Learn why this is important

From: Stewart B. Harman
To: Mike Wilcox
Subject: RE: [EXTERNAL] Bell Canyon Acres Neighborhood Meeting
Date: Tuesday, May 24, 2022 10:44:33 AM
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Thank you. I appreciate you sending that over.
 
Stewart B. Harman

Shareholder

Email: sharman@pckutah.com

Direct Line: 801-990-0809
Cell: 801-232-3530

PLANT
CHRISTENSEN &
KANELL 
136 East South Temple, Suite 1700, Salt Lake City, Utah  84111
Tel: (801) 363-7611 Fax: (801) 531-9747 Website:  www.pckutah.com

CONFIDENTIAL--SUBJECT TO ATTORNEY-CLIENT PRIVILEGE This email message is for the sole use of the intended
recipient(s) and may contain confidential and privileged information. Any unauthorized review, use, disclosure, or distribution
is prohibited. If you are not the intended recipient, please contact the sender by reply email and destroy all copies of the
original message. Thank you.
 

From: Mike Wilcox <mwilcox@sandy.utah.gov> 
Sent: Monday, May 23, 2022 12:40 PM
To: Stewart B. Harman <sharman@pckutah.com>
Subject: RE: [EXTERNAL] Bell Canyon Acres Neighborhood Meeting
 

Mr. Harman,
 
It appears I didn’t attach the Mayor’s request in my initial response. This attachment may provide
additional context on what will be discussed in the neighborhood meeting.
 

Sandy City Logo

 

Mike Wilcox 
Planning Director

10000 S. Centennial Pkwy. | Sandy, UT 84070
o: 801.568.7261 | f: 801.568.7278
mwilcox@sandy.utah.gov

sandy.utah.gov           

 
 

attorneys at law

Exhibit "D"

mailto:mwilcox@sandy.utah.gov
https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification
mailto:sharman@pckutah.com
mailto:MWilcox@sandy.utah.gov
mailto:sharman@pckutah.com
http://www.pckutah.com/stewart-b-harman
https://sandy.utah.gov/
mailto:mwilcox@sandy.utah.gov
http://sandy.utah.gov/

Sandy

























From: Mike Wilcox 
Sent: Wednesday, May 18, 2022 4:16 PM
To: Stewart B. Harman <sharman@pckutah.com>
Subject: RE: [EXTERNAL] Bell Canyon Acres Neighborhood Meeting
 
Mr. Harman,
 
We apologize for the discrepancy on the date. A corrected notice will be mailed out promptly (see
the attached pdf).
 
The purpose of the meeting is to discuss the details of the proposed amendments to the existing SD
Zone for the Bell Canyon Acres area. We will share the current draft with the public at that time.
There will further opportunities for further comment on the proposed code amendments as they
move forward through the formal review process.
 
As stated in the neighborhood meeting notice, this was initiated by City Administration. They have
directed staff to draft several amendments to this section of code with the intent to further preserve
this area’s unique identity, and refine requirements that have proven difficult to apply and enforce.
 
I don’t pretend to know much about the ongoing lawsuit amongst the neighbors. From what I do
know, these proposed amendments have no effect on the ongoing litigation. After you’ve had a
chance to see and review the content of the current draft of these code changes, you can decide
from there if any action on your part is warranted.
 
Let me know if you have further questions.
 

Sandy City Logo

 

Mike Wilcox 
Planning Director

10000 S. Centennial Pkwy. | Sandy, UT 84070
o: 801.568.7261 | f: 801.568.7278
mwilcox@sandy.utah.gov

sandy.utah.gov           

 
 

From: Stewart B. Harman <sharman@pckutah.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, May 18, 2022 3:06 PM
To: Mike Wilcox <mwilcox@sandy.utah.gov>
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Bell Canyon Acres Neighborhood Meeting
 
Mr. Wilcox,
I hope this email finds you well. I represent the McClellands, Stopenhagens, Wolheuters and
Nordhoffs in a lawsuit brought against them by the Bell Canyon Acres Homeowners Association. I
received a copy of a letter regarding a Neighborhood Meeting scheduled for next week regarding a
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proposal to amend requirements of the Special Development Zone, SD (R-1-30A). I have several
questions that I am hoping you can help me with.

1. Is the meeting on Wednesday May 25th or Thursday May 26th? The letter appears to be
incorrect.

2. Can you provide me with a copy of the application so that we can determine exactly what
amendments have been proposed?

3. Who submitted the application and proposed the amendment?
4. As I am sure you are aware, this neighborhood has been embroiled in litigation for the past 5

½ years and it is currently set for trial in August of this year. As such, I am interested in
whether this application seeks anything by one of the parties or other residents which is at
the heart of the issues in controversy in the litigation. And I would hate for the City to proceed
with any action at this point which may require our involving the Courts to issue an injunction
enjoining any such action at this point.

 
Thank you and I look forward to your response. You are welcome to call me at one of the numbers
listed below if that is more convenient.
 
Stewart B. Harman

Shareholder

Email: sharman@pckutah.com

Direct Line: 801-990-0809
Cell: 801-232-3530

PLANT
CHRISTENSEN &
KANELL 
136 East South Temple, Suite 1700, Salt Lake City, Utah  84111
Tel: (801) 363-7611 Fax: (801) 531-9747 Website:  www.pckutah.com

CONFIDENTIAL--SUBJECT TO ATTORNEY-CLIENT PRIVILEGE This email message is for the sole use of the intended
recipient(s) and may contain confidential and privileged information. Any unauthorized review, use, disclosure, or distribution
is prohibited. If you are not the intended recipient, please contact the sender by reply email and destroy all copies of the
original message. Thank you.
 

attorneys at law
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From: kerry@fitnessrealty.com
To: Mike Wilcox
Cc: James Sorensen
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Letters to be read tonight
Date: Wednesday, May 25, 2022 9:20:29 AM
Attachments: image001.jpg

Becker Letter for meeting 5-25-22.docx
Bowen Letter 5-23-22.jpg
Kerry McLelland letter for Sandy meeting 5-25-22.docx
Ketchum Letter for Sandy meeting 5-25-22.docx
Lawrence Letter BCA 5-24-22.pdf
Michael McLelland letter for Sandy meeting 5-25-22.docx

Hello again Mr. Wilcox. I do hope you received my last email and please let me know if you did not.
I’ve attached letters that I’m requesting to be read tonight at the Bell Canyon Acres neighborhood
meeting. Many really good points that have been brought up.
Please confirm that you have received this email.
 
Thank you.
 
Kerry McLelland
Fitness Realty
801-694-2010
kerry@fitnessrealty.com
 

Click my photo to see what your home is worth!
 

Virus-free. www.avast.com
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May 23,2022

In re: Bell Canyon Acres Special District Code Amendment

It has been brought to my attention that there are special zoning items being forced upon residents of the Bell Canyon Acres subdivision.  I believe that Mayor Zoltanski is spear heading this effort and I would like to weigh in on the matter.  There has been an ongoing battle about having an HOA adopted in the neighborhood for the past 5 - 10 years.  The battle is over implementing special zoning regulations and the implementation of an HOA that not everyone agrees with. As a result, there has been a Jury trial scheduled for August and I’m wondering why the sudden urgency in getting ordinances changed prior to the outcome of the trial? 

I appreciate Mayor Zoltanski’s dedication to the citizenry of Sandy, but I believe that the mayor is too close to this issue and would like to see her recuse herself from this matter. I feel that Mayor Zoltanski is using her office to promote her own personal agenda and I feel that she cannot be impartial to this cause. 

One of the issues that is up for implementation that I am strongly against is the boarding of horses. Bell Canyon Acres was never intended to become Sandy’s riding stables. There are several concerns that I have in turning BCA into a commercial endeavor. The increase in horses boarded in the area would increase the ridership on our bridle trails. This increased traffic would mean that I as a property owner would be liable for any mishaps that may occur on my portion of the trail. Another concern would be with increased traffic comes increased eyes on everyone’s back yard. This could lead to vandalism or theft or both and is an unnecessary burden to put on everyone’s right to peaceful enjoyment of their personal properties.  My question is if this were to be made possible is Sandy City prepared to increase the patrol of our neighborhoods to keep them safe? My bet is that there won’t be any additional manpower dedicated to patrolling renters using/abusing the paths. 

The other problem that I see with allowing boarding is that the number per acre of horses would have to significantly be increased to accommodate not only the property owner’s personal horses, but those of the boarders as well. This increase in animals would put a strain on each homeowners’ ability to control fly’s and other unwanted critters due to the increase in manure, feed, and bedding…

I have been a resident of Bell Canyon Acres for 43 years and have loved being a part of a great neighborhood, but I feel that the proposed changes in special zoning would cause this beautiful area to deteriorate due to overuse and changing the character of my neighborhood. 



Joyce Becker

10963 Whirlaway Lane

Sandy, UT 84092
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hicular traffic at will at any time of the day or night. Current
driving without our permission on the bridal trail stirs up dirt and dust and has
caused damage to where the bridal trail has sunk at least 18 inches. One neighbor
in particular drives on the path just about every day without consideration for our
wishes as the Homeowner. When trying to discuss the issue he has threatened a fight
and said he would bring down a tractor and tear down any gate that might be put up
on OUR PROPERTY. Other Bridal paths in the community have gates and signs and show
no activity on them. How is this fair? And was this a precursor for horseboarding?
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My name is Kerry McLelland and I live at 10711 Whirlaway Ln in Sandy, Utah. 

In 2009 Sandy City established a new zone 15A-19-31 SD(R-1-30A) Bell Canyon Acres. The special zoning was set up to help protect and preserve the unique horse area and one of the last in Sandy. Laws were established to maintain a set aside for just animals. Specific rules were set up to help regulate the animals in the neighborhood. This new zoning idea was ‘sold’ to neighboring communities, telling them that there are restrictions so as not to impact their communities with too many horses, smells, flies, etc. Now with a proposal to allow boarding of horses, increase the number of small animals and the species of animals to be allowed just puts more burden on the residents bordering these very communities we told in 2009 that we would not harm their own peace and enjoyment of their properties. Can you imagine how the individuals that live to the east, south and west of Bell Canyon Acres will feel when they hear a proposal is being made to legalize boarding horses? Turning this very beautiful community into a business-based neighborhood is Not what we promised. 

As I ride my horse on the perimeter of the neighborhood and on these dry dusty days, I see the dirt and dust fly up and circle around to all the homes on the other sides of the fences that are not Bell Canyon Acres. I do think of others when I ride and hope that they will not find my use of the bridle paths offensive in anyway. I respect them and want to be mindful of their properties and health concerns they may have from breathing dust. Bringing additional horses that are not owned by residents could have a negative impact to those neighbors. How many will be traversing the trails? I’m not ready for calls to come in from the Dimple Dell neighborhood behind me saying that the flies and smells are just too much when in fact it’s not from my property but a boarder who does not care for their place as they should. Who then enforces that action? Not Sandy City as nothing has been done in the past. Why would owners believe enforcement would start now?

I’m totally against any idea to legalize horse boarding. This community was everything to me when I first saw it in 1992. I knew I wanted to live here and be a part of the horse area. When it happened almost 20 years ago, and I could call myself a resident I realized that there are not as many horses here as I thought there was. That’s sad but I can’t change that, and it is reality with the costs of everything. Changing our status in this neighborhood from residential to commercial use would change every aspect of the enjoyment I’ve always cherished. 

The place we call home has already been encroached on by more individuals than just our neighbors surrounding us. When I mention boarders it’s not in a derogatory way. It’s just that it changes our quiet community, and we are sharing with others that have no financial responsibility here. I’ve heard statements made by neighbors who board so they can make money to offset the cost of their own horses. And statements that barns are closing or there just isn’t enough land for people to keep their horses and each time hearing this puts pressure on us and makes us feel guilty so we then will give our hard-earned treasures to others because they have no where else to go. I’m sorry about that but buy a home in Bell Canyon Acres then. It can’t be our responsibility to help every horse owner with their situation. If Sandy City had upheld the very law implemented in 2009, we as a community wouldn’t be faced with this crazy proposal and something that we all know should not happen. Legalizing boarding is just not an option. 

I have many concerns about our community, first being the bridle paths and how to protect everyone.  There is nothing set up to help with policing the paths. We have many people walking over who live across 106th South to get their exercise or whatever then they look up and say wow…let’s walk on that area today. Looks like a dirt road or something. The next thing you know they are back behind our barns or feeding our horses because they see nothing wrong with that. But…I don’t know what they just fed to my horses. We need to protect our property, items, horses and enjoy our space without thinking…” should you be here or are you allowed?” And knowing that Sandy police will not and has never supported us when our private properties are involved is another story I won’t get into. 

Let’s think about our neighbor when deciding how this proposal will impact others. I see this as selfish and only rewarding the business owners. I’m here to support a quiet residential lifestyle! Thank you.


5-24-22



Mr. Wilcox,



A member of my family has lived at my residence since our home was built in 1971.  For the past 50 years there has been extreme bias and prejudice against certain homeowners of Bell Canyon acres perpetrated by the self-appointed Bell Canyon  Homeowners Association. Up until recently Miss Zoltanski was a member and director. 

 It pains me to say. Never has there been such a blatant act malfeasance by a government official than what Miss Zoltanski has put forth as Mayor of Sandy City.



Mr. Wilcox 

I spoke to you on the phone and asked you what this meeting was about, and you would not tell me. You said that’s what the meeting is for. 

Is this Zoltanskis definition of transparency?

I have since obtained Miss Zoltanskis directive to James Sorenson dated January 25th, 2022.

 I am not only concerned; I am frightened by the audacity of an elected official to use her position to dictate to an entire community a potentially catastrophic position of liability for her personal gain and pay back to her constituents also known as the self-appointed and voluntary Bell Canyon Homeowners Association. 



The legalization of boarding horses for profit.  By encouraging boarding of horses not owned by residents would allow people that do not live in our neighborhood to randomly access our privately owned property known as Bridle Paths. 

 I and my neighbors have no intention of allowing random strangers the use of our privately owned property so other neighbors can make a profit. I and my neighbors have no intention of taking on added liability from inept and incompetent weekend horse enthusiasts so the likes of Miss Zoltanski and her crew can profit at the expense of their neighbors. 



Sandy city officials have always taken the position that they will not get involved in our neighborhood squabbles over rights and obligations of private property. 



I ask…what has changed?

Is the answer, a corrupt, unethical, and immoral mayor who occupies the mayors chair?



If the proposal to allow the boarding of horses for profit goes forth, Sandy City will most likely have been the catalyst to the systematic closure of our communities most cherished bridle paths. 



I hope you are aware that a false campaign has been put forth by people who don’t even own property in our neighborhood to legalize boarding. Please I ask. Do your research and do not consider input from people who don’t own property in our neighborhood.  They have no rights, legal obligations, or liability to our private property.  





Audree Ketchum

10735 S. Whirlaway Ln.

Sandy, Utah 84092

 






5/24/2022 


Hello Mr. Wilcox, 


I am writing on behalf of my partner and myself who reside at 10620 South Bay Meadows Drive in Sandy. 
I know some concern has been raised about the current topic of the rezoning of Bell Canyon Acres, the 
neighborhood that we call home. It is a unique neighborhood, and we love living here but we do share in 
some of the concerns regarding legalizing boarding within the neighborhood, especially with the recent 
and past lawsuits brought upon our neighbors. Now, to be clear, we are not against boarding. With the 
lack of land some are in need of finding places to board their horses in order to keep them. We are more 
concerned about how this will negatively impact those of us that live here when people that are boarding, 
say get hurt on the bridle paths that belong to the residents. This could open a big can of worms for 
lawsuits brought upon my neighbors and we do not want that. We are hoping that this concern will be 
addressed during the meeting scheduled for this Wednesday the 25th. Or you can respond to us directly.  


In community,  


Patrick & Stephanie Lawrence 


Sl.law101@yahoo.com  
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Michael McLelland – mmkd455@gmail.com

10711 S Whirlaway Ln. Sandy, Utah.  



A year ago on April 20, 2021, to be exact. A group of us joined a Sandy City Council meeting in hopes to have our District 4 representative look into the issues of illegal horse boarding happening in Bell Canyon Acres. We also asked for all council members to see the liability each property owner is faced with when nonresidents of the community are traversing our private property on the bridle paths. At that time there had been a close call with a young girl on a runaway horse that narrowly missed being hit by a vehicle when the horse ran across the road. As she came to the interconnecting bridle path the horse turned sharply and she fell off. Thankfully she was okay.  



My question to the city and all those in charge; why would a law be implemented in 2009 during the Special Zoning adoption to help protect the property owners and then never enforced? The zoning was specific at that time and currently all know that horse boarding is prohibited in Sandy City. The zoning even specifies that proof of ownership is required and yet we have heard that the code enforcement officers don’t even ask for it. This is a frustration that many looks to the city to uphold the laws for all. 



We are witnessing many neighbors boarding horses and have too many horses in our community. 

This puts a tremendous burden and impact on residents in the community with more liability than anywhere else in the city because of the private paths throughout. A recent lawsuit for a claimed injury on a bridle path by a boarder shows that we all are in danger. 



Knowing that the mayor has taken this endeavor upon herself and only supporting her chosen few is disheartening. Maybe they are the voters that she has promised to legalize boarding if they had voted for her. I’ve heard that statement from one individual in our community. This proposal is self-serving and shows to discriminate other neighbors in the community. Turning our residential community into a business/commercial based area is not okay. The impact on everyone in the neighborhood is huge. 



Let’s talk about how many additional horses could be brought in with the standard 4 horses per lot. We know that many Bell Canyon Acres residents do not own horses anymore. But let’s say horse boarding is legalized and many property owners choose to rent out their paddocks and barns to other individuals to make a monetary gain on the property they own. 

114 homes in Bell Canyon Acres, 114 X 4 allowed horses = 456 possible horses.



With the additional horses and riders traversing our paths, there will now be additional cars, trucks, horse trailers, etc on our roads. This means additional traffic that we have not been faced with in the past. Kids no longer can play anywhere near our streets because of this impact. Boarders coming and going to their horses at the boarded location, vets stopping by, farriers making trips, hay deliveries, weekly poop dumpster dumps just to name a few items. 



Along with the impact on our streets we now have liability issues facing every property owner regarding the bridle paths. Why would residents of a community be so open and willing to give their land for the public to ride horses on? Suggestion might be to charge fees to all boarders and let them pay the costs associated with this property that is owned by others. The taxes and insurance on this portion of land should be a toll charge to others that don’t live here. Where are the boarders or the property owners renting out their space a responsibility to others? Where are the signed waivers and releases for every property owner in the neighborhood? How about the businesses pay for a liability insurance policy for everyone? 



I hope this sparks some good and productive discussion. The goal is to resolve issues in the community.

I love horses and hope the city and community find a way to help the neighborhood and keep all of us safe from harm.





Michael McLelland – mmkd455@gmail.com 
10711 S Whirlaway Ln. Sandy, Utah.   

A year ago on April 20, 2021, to be exact. A group of us joined a Sandy City Council meeting in hopes to 
have our District 4 representative look into the issues of illegal horse boarding happening in Bell Canyon 
Acres. We also asked for all council members to see the liability each property owner is faced with when 
nonresidents of the community are traversing our private property on the bridle paths. At that time 
there had been a close call with a young girl on a runaway horse that narrowly missed being hit by a 
vehicle when the horse ran across the road. As she came to the interconnecting bridle path the horse 
turned sharply and she fell off. Thankfully she was okay.   

My question to the city and all those in charge; why would a law be implemented in 2009 during the 
Special Zoning adoption to help protect the property owners and then never enforced? The zoning was 
specific at that time and currently all know that horse boarding is prohibited in Sandy City. The zoning 
even specifies that proof of ownership is required and yet we have heard that the code enforcement 
officers don’t even ask for it. This is a frustration that many looks to the city to uphold the laws for all.  

We are witnessing many neighbors boarding horses and have too many horses in our community.  
This puts a tremendous burden and impact on residents in the community with more liability than 
anywhere else in the city because of the private paths throughout. A recent lawsuit for a claimed injury 
on a bridle path by a boarder shows that we all are in danger.  

Knowing that the mayor has taken this endeavor upon herself and only supporting her chosen few is 
disheartening. Maybe they are the voters that she has promised to legalize boarding if they had voted 
for her. I’ve heard that statement from one individual in our community. This proposal is self-serving 
and shows to discriminate other neighbors in the community. Turning our residential community into a 
business/commercial based area is not okay. The impact on everyone in the neighborhood is huge.  

Let’s talk about how many additional horses could be brought in with the standard 4 horses per lot. We 
know that many Bell Canyon Acres residents do not own horses anymore. But let’s say horse boarding is 
legalized and many property owners choose to rent out their paddocks and barns to other individuals to 
make a monetary gain on the property they own.  
114 homes in Bell Canyon Acres, 114 X 4 allowed horses = 456 possible horses. 

With the additional horses and riders traversing our paths, there will now be additional cars, trucks, 
horse trailers, etc on our roads. This means additional traffic that we have not been faced with in the 
past. Kids no longer can play anywhere near our streets because of this impact. Boarders coming and 
going to their horses at the boarded location, vets stopping by, farriers making trips, hay deliveries, 
weekly poop dumpster dumps just to name a few items.  

Along with the impact on our streets we now have liability issues facing every property owner regarding 
the bridle paths. Why would residents of a community be so open and willing to give their land for the 
public to ride horses on? Suggestion might be to charge fees to all boarders and let them pay the costs 
associated with this property that is owned by others. The taxes and insurance on this portion of land 
should be a toll charge to others that don’t live here. Where are the boarders or the property owners 
renting out their space a responsibility to others? Where are the signed waivers and releases for every 
property owner in the neighborhood? How about the businesses pay for a liability insurance policy for 
everyone?  

I hope this sparks some good and productive discussion. The goal is to resolve issues in the community. 
I love horses and hope the city and community find a way to help the neighborhood and keep all of us 
safe from harm. 
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5-24-22

Mr. Wilcox, 

A member of my family has lived at my residence since our home was built in 1971.  For the past 50 
years there has been extreme bias and prejudice against certain homeowners of Bell Canyon acres 
perpetrated by the self-appointed Bell Canyon  Homeowners Association. Up until recently Miss 
Zoltanski was a member and director.  
 It pains me to say. Never has there been such a blatant act malfeasance by a government official than 
what Miss Zoltanski has put forth as Mayor of Sandy City. 

Mr. Wilcox  
I spoke to you on the phone and asked you what this meeting was about, and you would not tell me. 
You said that’s what the meeting is for.  
Is this Zoltanskis definition of transparency? 
I have since obtained Miss Zoltanskis directive to James Sorenson dated January 25th, 2022. 
 I am not only concerned; I am frightened by the audacity of an elected official to use her position to 
dictate to an entire community a potentially catastrophic position of liability for her personal gain and 
pay back to her constituents also known as the self-appointed and voluntary Bell Canyon Homeowners 
Association.  

The legalization of boarding horses for profit.  By encouraging boarding of horses not owned by 
residents would allow people that do not live in our neighborhood to randomly access our privately 
owned property known as Bridle Paths.  
 I and my neighbors have no intention of allowing random strangers the use of our privately owned 
property so other neighbors can make a profit. I and my neighbors have no intention of taking on added 
liability from inept and incompetent weekend horse enthusiasts so the likes of Miss Zoltanski and her 
crew can profit at the expense of their neighbors.  

Sandy city officials have always taken the position that they will not get involved in our neighborhood 
squabbles over rights and obligations of private property.  

I ask…what has changed? 
Is the answer, a corrupt, unethical, and immoral mayor who occupies the mayors chair? 

If the proposal to allow the boarding of horses for profit goes forth, Sandy City will most likely have been 
the catalyst to the systematic closure of our communities most cherished bridle paths.  

I hope you are aware that a false campaign has been put forth by people who don’t even own property 
in our neighborhood to legalize boarding. Please I ask. Do your research and do not consider input from 
people who don’t own property in our neighborhood.  They have no rights, legal obligations, or liability 
to our private property.   

Audree Ketchum 
10735 S. Whirlaway Ln. 
Sandy, Utah 84092 
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My name is Kerry McLelland and I live at 10711 Whirlaway Ln in Sandy, Utah.  

In 2009 Sandy City established a new zone 15A-19-31 SD(R-1-30A) Bell Canyon Acres. The special zoning 
was set up to help protect and preserve the unique horse area and one of the last in Sandy. Laws were 
established to maintain a set aside for just animals. Specific rules were set up to help regulate the 
animals in the neighborhood. This new zoning idea was ‘sold’ to neighboring communities, telling them 
that there are restrictions so as not to impact their communities with too many horses, smells, flies, etc. 
Now with a proposal to allow boarding of horses, increase the number of small animals and the species 
of animals to be allowed just puts more burden on the residents bordering these very communities we 
told in 2009 that we would not harm their own peace and enjoyment of their properties. Can you 
imagine how the individuals that live to the east, south and west of Bell Canyon Acres will feel when 
they hear a proposal is being made to legalize boarding horses? Turning this very beautiful community 
into a business-based neighborhood is Not what we promised.  

As I ride my horse on the perimeter of the neighborhood and on these dry dusty days, I see the dirt and 
dust fly up and circle around to all the homes on the other sides of the fences that are not Bell Canyon 
Acres. I do think of others when I ride and hope that they will not find my use of the bridle paths 
offensive in anyway. I respect them and want to be mindful of their properties and health concerns they 
may have from breathing dust. Bringing additional horses that are not owned by residents could have a 
negative impact to those neighbors. How many will be traversing the trails? I’m not ready for calls to 
come in from the Dimple Dell neighborhood behind me saying that the flies and smells are just too much 
when in fact it’s not from my property but a boarder who does not care for their place as they should. 
Who then enforces that action? Not Sandy City as nothing has been done in the past. Why would 
owners believe enforcement would start now? 

I’m totally against any idea to legalize horse boarding. This community was everything to me when I first 
saw it in 1992. I knew I wanted to live here and be a part of the horse area. When it happened almost 20 
years ago, and I could call myself a resident I realized that there are not as many horses here as I 
thought there was. That’s sad but I can’t change that, and it is reality with the costs of everything. 
Changing our status in this neighborhood from residential to commercial use would change every aspect 
of the enjoyment I’ve always cherished.  

The place we call home has already been encroached on by more individuals than just our neighbors 
surrounding us. When I mention boarders it’s not in a derogatory way. It’s just that it changes our quiet 
community, and we are sharing with others that have no financial responsibility here. I’ve heard 
statements made by neighbors who board so they can make money to offset the cost of their own 
horses. And statements that barns are closing or there just isn’t enough land for people to keep their 
horses and each time hearing this puts pressure on us and makes us feel guilty so we then will give our 
hard-earned treasures to others because they have no where else to go. I’m sorry about that but buy a 
home in Bell Canyon Acres then. It can’t be our responsibility to help every horse owner with their 
situation. If Sandy City had upheld the very law implemented in 2009, we as a community wouldn’t be 
faced with this crazy proposal and something that we all know should not happen. Legalizing boarding is 
just not an option.  

I have many concerns about our community, first being the bridle paths and how to protect everyone.  
There is nothing set up to help with policing the paths. We have many people walking over who live 
across 106th South to get their exercise or whatever then they look up and say wow…let’s walk on that 
area today. Looks like a dirt road or something. The next thing you know they are back behind our barns 
or feeding our horses because they see nothing wrong with that. But…I don’t know what they just fed to 
my horses. We need to protect our property, items, horses and enjoy our space without thinking…” 
should you be here or are you allowed?” And knowing that Sandy police will not and has never 
supported us when our private properties are involved is another story I won’t get into.  

Let’s think about our neighbor when deciding how this proposal will impact others. I see this as selfish 
and only rewarding the business owners. I’m here to support a quiet residential lifestyle! Thank you. 
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5/24/2022 

Hello Mr. Wilcox, 

I am writing on behalf of my partner and myself who reside at 10620 South Bay Meadows Drive in Sandy. 
I know some concern has been raised about the current topic of the rezoning of Bell Canyon Acres, the 
neighborhood that we call home. It is a unique neighborhood, and we love living here but we do share in 
some of the concerns regarding legalizing boarding within the neighborhood, especially with the recent 
and past lawsuits brought upon our neighbors. Now, to be clear, we are not against boarding. With the 
lack of land some are in need of finding places to board their horses in order to keep them. We are more 
concerned about how this will negatively impact those of us that live here when people that are boarding, 
say get hurt on the bridle paths that belong to the residents. This could open a big can of worms for 
lawsuits brought upon my neighbors and we do not want that. We are hoping that this concern will be 
addressed during the meeting scheduled for this Wednesday the 25th. Or you can respond to us directly. 

In community, 

Patrick & Stephanie Lawrence 

Sl.law101@yahoo.com 
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May 23,2022 

In re: Bell Canyon Acres Special District Code Amendment 

It has been brought to my attention that there are special zoning items being forced upon residents of 
the Bell Canyon Acres subdivision.  I believe that Mayor Zoltanski is spear heading this effort and I would 
like to weigh in on the matter.  There has been an ongoing battle about having an HOA adopted in the 
neighborhood for the past 5 - 10 years.  The battle is over implementing special zoning regulations and 
the implementation of an HOA that not everyone agrees with. As a result, there has been a Jury trial 
scheduled for August and I’m wondering why the sudden urgency in getting ordinances changed prior to 
the outcome of the trial?  

I appreciate Mayor Zoltanski’s dedication to the citizenry of Sandy, but I believe that the mayor is too 
close to this issue and would like to see her recuse herself from this matter. I feel that Mayor Zoltanski is 
using her office to promote her own personal agenda and I feel that she cannot be impartial to this 
cause.  

One of the issues that is up for implementation that I am strongly against is the boarding of horses. Bell 
Canyon Acres was never intended to become Sandy’s riding stables. There are several concerns that I 
have in turning BCA into a commercial endeavor. The increase in horses boarded in the area would 
increase the ridership on our bridle trails. This increased traffic would mean that I as a property owner 
would be liable for any mishaps that may occur on my portion of the trail. Another concern would be 
with increased traffic comes increased eyes on everyone’s back yard. This could lead to vandalism or 
theft or both and is an unnecessary burden to put on everyone’s right to peaceful enjoyment of their 
personal properties.  My question is if this were to be made possible is Sandy City prepared to increase 
the patrol of our neighborhoods to keep them safe? My bet is that there won’t be any additional 
manpower dedicated to patrolling renters using/abusing the paths.  

The other problem that I see with allowing boarding is that the number per acre of horses would have to 
significantly be increased to accommodate not only the property owner’s personal horses, but those of 
the boarders as well. This increase in animals would put a strain on each homeowners’ ability to control 
fly’s and other unwanted critters due to the increase in manure, feed, and bedding… 

I have been a resident of Bell Canyon Acres for 43 years and have loved being a part of a great 
neighborhood, but I feel that the proposed changes in special zoning would cause this beautiful area to 
deteriorate due to overuse and changing the character of my neighborhood.  

 

Joyce Becker 

10963 Whirlaway Lane 

Sandy, UT 84092 
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From: Jon Eicher
To: Mike Wilcox
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Feedback from Bell Canyon Acres meeting on May 25th
Date: Sunday, May 29, 2022 9:44:06 PM

Hi Mike,

Thank you for the time and work you have done on the Bell Canyon Acres code amendments. 
You did a great job conducting, explaining the changes and listening to comments at the
end of the meeting.  We ran out of time so I didn't get to comment, but wanted share my
thoughts with you.  Also, it made us smile that you used our property (1528 East Ascot) as
your example.

I am in favor of all of the changes you suggested, except maybe the number of small animals
(50), might be too many?

The most commented on item was the horse boarding changes.  I am highly in favor of this
change.  But here is why.  On the slide you showed with all the people who have contacted
you with their opinions before your presentation, many of them are part of a small
neighborhood anti-trail group.  They are pushing their fences and placing obstacles into the
bridle trails.  They mentioned their big concern is "liability", but their real concern is increased
usage of the bridle trails.  This is because they are claiming in court that the protective
covenants and bridle paths have been abandoned.

In the fifty years the bridle trails have existed, I'm only aware of one instance where a
property owner was sued for an accident on their bridle path property.  The only reason there
was a lawsuit is because the Schaeffers had placed an illegal obstacle in their bridle path which
caused a horse to stumble and the lady riding was thrown off and broke her hip.  A judge
ordered the obstacle to be removed.

In Sandy right now, many horse properties are being sold to developers for additional
housing.  We have had many people knock on our door and ask if they could board their
horse(s) at our home since their previous horse facility closed.  Under the current rules we
can't, but it would sure be nice to help.  It would also simplify (like you mentioned) the code
enforcement officer's job.  They could just show up, count the animals and see if any
violations occurred.

Thank you for reading this and hope you have a nice Memorial Day weekend.

Thanks,
Jon Eicher
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From: Ed and Allison Holmes
To: Mike Wilcox
Subject: [EXTERNAL] farm area set aside definition
Date: Wednesday, May 25, 2022 9:51:15 PM

Mike,
Thank you for the very professional meeting tonight.  My name is Ed Holmes, 10893 Whirlaway lane,
in Bell canyon Acres.  I am concerned that the proposed definition of what constitutes the minimum
farm area set aside, will make some properties, including mom, out of compliance.  My home was
re-built and expanded starting about 15 years ago with a pool, RV Garage/shop, sport court, etc all
done according to code, with proper permits and reviews by the city.  The areas around the pool
side yards and out building were all approved as meeting the current definitions of proper set aside
for the farm animal square footage (even though they are landscaped and not used for farm
animals).  I think the new definitions proposed could alter that situation and I want to make certain
you do not codify something that now takes a legitimate home and site plan and makes it non-
conforming.  Please look at my lot and call me to discuss and re-assure me that you are not going to
change the wording to bring my property out of compliance when it has been in compliance for a
decade or more. 
Thank you again,
 
Ed Holmes
801-893-2254
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From: Kate McConaughy
To: Mike Wilcox
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Bell Canyon Acres Special Development Zone comments
Date: Thursday, May 26, 2022 2:03:36 PM

Dear Mike,

First thank you and your team for thinking through how to clarify zoning requirements for the
Bell Canyon Acres subdivision

There was a lot of information to digest last evening and a lot of good comments and a lot of
good thinking about how to clarify requirements.

Like others, I am concerned about the allowing of people to board horses with no regulations
around what that looks like.  I believe that if no business license is required or if there are no
limitations on the number of horses boarded (outside of the general limitations on number of
horses) that the door will be open to properties becoming boarding facilities (especially in
light of the larger outbuilding proposals).  

Already, we had a property owner who wanted to buy adjacent properties for just that
purpose.  Additionally, the property owner next door to us doesn't live there but rents it and
houses horses as well (the property is well taken care of so I wasn't concerned until last night).

I'm not sure how allowing several horses to be boarded preserves the unique nature of our
community.  I did not get the impression that this was about our area becoming small boarding
facilities-but with no way to regulate that or stop that I do worry that will be the outcome. 
Horse property is tough to find in the valley.  Allowing larger outbuildings and allowing up to
6 horses with no need for any sort of business license (just a special use permit) will certainly
grab the attention of some-but is that the real intent?

For that reason I am asking for consideration of limiting the number of horses boarded (say no
more than two) and/or reconsideration of the need for a business license and/or both.  Any
other home owner who utilizes their property for a business purpose has to obtain a business
license.  I understand that is difficult to enforce but it does give the City some flexing power if
a situation becomes problematic.  Under the proposed changes, property owners have no
recourse if someone comes in and sets up a boarding facility. 

In terms of individuals not having proof of ownership.  I have to be honest, I think that is a
weak argument.  How could you not be interested in obtaining proof?  What if your horse is
lost or stolen - how do you demonstrate it is yours?  The process of having your horse
identified as yours is simply not that difficult.  And I think that if you have a horse, the City is
well within its rights to require that proof.  Likewise, a boarder should be able to provide that
proof otherwise how do you know they really own it?

In sum, I have not had an issue with anyone boarding horses - the ordinance to not allow
boarding was helpful only during times when boarding became unsafe or caused a
nuisance and the property owner didn't address it.  The proposed changes, given that people
are already not owner/occupants with horses on the property and others are already talking
about boarding facilities, are very concerning to me.  Unfortunately, I worry the proposed
regulations will not preserve the unique nature of our neighborhood, they will lead to further
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problems with no way to resolve them (outside of further changes to zoning which will lead to
grandfathering any existing problems).

Thank you again for the meeting and for allowing us to comment.  I know your jobs aren't
easy and it is tough to strike the proper balance in all this.  I am not anti-boarding but I am
anti-boarding without regulations or the need for a license or both.

Thank you again for your time and consideration

Kate McConaughy
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From: kerry@fitnessrealty.com
To: Mike Wilcox
Cc: James Sorensen
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Bell Canyon Acres path safety
Date: Wednesday, May 25, 2022 8:52:42 AM
Attachments: image001.jpg

Plat Phase 2.pdf
Sandy code - use of office for personal benefit prohibited.jpg
Eagle Gate Title letter - no HOA or covenants 11-2021.pdf
Monica taking pictures and making statements 5-21-22.mp4

Good morning Mr. Wilcox. Thank you for helping to manage items in Sandy City for all individuals
that live here. I live in Bell Canyon Acres and hope for your understanding on some of the issues our
neighborhood is faced with and most importantly mine and my husbands responsibility to our
private property and our civil rights associated with the property we own. One incident that
happened back in March is in the email thread for you to review. And the statements by the officer I
spoke with on the phone is not only reckless by him but absurd. Just put yourself in our shoes and
look at the situations as you would have to face if you were the property owner.
 
And now…there is a proposal to legalize horse boarding that will only bring more individuals on
private property. Wow. And how many times can I say this is a conflict of interest on the part of
whom is proposing the change. Also, very self serving. When this person moved into the
neighborhood back in 2015 she actually boarded to others and made money from it. If this isn’t self
serving for her to continue that trend I don’t know what is. Also, I’ve attached the code Section 1-3-3
use of Office for Personal Benefit is prohibited. And yet…that is what is happening.
 
As you know because you Mr. Wilcox headed the 2009 implementation of the Special Zoning in
which you took great care to support and protect the community. With this endeavor I only see
heartache and future lawsuits and or closures of the beautiful bridle path that the property owners
have rights to use in BCA. No one else pays for them and of course the city has no right to them as
well. Why would you allow visitors to use private property? We have no way to control anything. In
fact at this point a person could drive their horse trailer into the neighborhood, unload their horse
and traverse all through the community without any property owners authorization and or a way to
protect their property.
 
Question…please provide to me all procedural code in adopting the new proposals that will be
brought out this evening? I do have the letter that the mayor sent to James Sorensen on January 25,
2022 and realize that much discussion has taken place since then in order to begin this process. I do
know that dialog with other property owners including plaintiff’s suing me are being discussed with
the mayor. Also, please let me remind you that the mayor is involved in the litigation between Bell
Canyon Homeowners Association as she was a director of this entity however it is labeled. She will
have to explain herself when she is called as witness. I’ve attached a letter from my title company
explaining the lack of hoa and no covenants in our neighborhood. This letter was also distributed to
the residents of BCA recently.
 
One more thing…I’ve attached a video that happened Saturday night and will not stand for anymore
harassment. If you’d like to reel this person in and explain to her that I have every right to control
the property I own. I do not need a court order for this sign or gate. Turn up the volume when
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’TER 1-3.- CODE... / Sec. 1-3-3. - Use of Offi.. S$® 4Q MORE

Sec. 1-3-3. - Use of Office for Personal Benefit
Prohibited.

S B8 B =2 @

No elected or appointed officer shall:
(1) Disclose confidential information acquired by reason of his official position or use such
information to secure special privileges or exemptions for himself or others;

(2) Use or attempt to use his official position to secure special privileges for himself or

others; or

(3) Knowingly receive, accept, take, seek or solicit, directly or indirectly, any gift or loan for
himself or another if the gift or loan tends to influence him in the discharge of his official

duties, but this subsection does not apply to:

a. An occasional nonpecuniary gift having a value of less than $50.00;

b. An award publicly presented;

¢. Any bona fide loan made in the ordinary course of business; or

d. Political campaign contributions actually used in a political campaign.

(Revised Ords. 1978, § 1-3-3)

State Law reference— Similar provisions, U.C.A. 1953, § 10-3-1304.

Sec. 1-3-4. - Compensation for Assistance in
Transaction Involving City; Public Disclosure and S 8 B 8 &
Filing Required. y











watching. I hope you can put some stops to all actions before this video goes viral. It will definitely
show a different side to the situation.
 
Please let me know if you have any questions or would like to speak to myself or husband about any
of this. I will eventually find a resolution to gain our peace back in our lives and not being controlled
by others that have no rights.
 
Have a wonderful day and good luck tonight.
 
Kerry McLelland
Fitness Realty
801-694-2010
kerry@fitnessrealty.com
 

Click my photo to see what your home is worth!
 

From: kerry@fitnessrealty.com <kerry@fitnessrealty.com> 
Sent: Saturday, March 26, 2022 12:42 AM
To: sacosta@sandy.utah.gov; jhulet@sandy.utah.gov
Cc: 'Scott Earl' <searl@sandy.utah.gov>; msoper@sandy.utah.gov; gseverson@sandy.utah.gov
Subject: Bell Canyon Acres path safety
 
Hello Officer’s Acosta and Hulet. It was a pleasure talking with you earlier on the phone and trying to
understand your points of view regarding the law associated with private property and easements.
 
Attached is the ‘municipal code’ that was developed for Bell Canyon Acres in 2009.
https://library.municode.com/ut/sandy/codes/city_code?nodeId=COOR_TIT21LADECO_CH21-
19SPDESDDI_S21-19-34SD30ABECAAC10600S.1300E.  As stated in the first paragraph of the code it
says “this is a unique community that was developed to cater to horse owners. It has access to the
horse trails of the park and was developed with an extensive network of bridle trails within the
community.” So as stated in the code…the bridle trails and horse owners represent equestrian use
and it is documented on the plat map as a riding easement. (see attached plat – McLelland lot 231
and Nordhoff lot 235) Any individual on this private property would need to be on a horse to be
compliant with this code.
 
Also, as taxpayers residing in Sandy City we would ask that you enforce the laws that are created to
keep all individuals safe from harm. As you are aware the call from Michael Nordhoff was made for
two reasons. First…the person walking the bridle path was not on a horse (which was clearly marked
for equestrian use only). Second…this person had a dog off leash. There are strict leash laws in Sandy
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City and we look for you as our protectors to enforce this law and keep us safe. Why would you not
give a citation to this individual? Property owners are responsible for the safety of the bridle path
and a loose dog can cause potential injury to riders and horses.   
 
When I spoke to you regarding the paths…you agreed that these paths are full of liability and you
made two suggestions. First…”to relinquish the easement to the city so we have no liability.” Can I
just say…that doesn’t work for me. I’m a realtor who understands property values and I give up
nearly ¼ of my one acre for these easements. Currently the value of lots selling in Sandy City are
nearly $500k for one half acre. That means my land I’m willingly allowing for people to ride horses
on is valued at $250,000. I’ll keep my land at this point! And your other thought is “to close off the
paths altogether.” Well, I ride the paths so I don’t think that is a great option either. However,
reducing the liability is an important part for All residents in Bell Canyon Acres. And we look to our
government and law enforcement to help control the situations that we are dealt with in this
neighborhood. Not enforcing laws is supporting some and discriminating against others.  When will
your support be toward a property owner who is voicing their property rights and not to others who
are merely making claims without documentation?
 
One more question…if you can’t enforce trespassing then is this a code enforcement responsibility?
 
Any additional information you may have regarding the current laws would be helpful. I’d be happy
to discuss any of this information in person just let me know when.
Thank you.
 
Kerry McLelland
Fitness Realty
801-694-2010
kerry@fitnessrealty.com
 

Click my photo to see what your home is worth!
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